NEWS IN BRIEF

Pre-Christmas Party 15TH November 2006

This year our pre-Christmas party was really early but was very enjoyable as usual.  Around 24 or 25 of us had a very pleasant social evening with some new members and some members that we haven’t seen for a while all having a chat and enjoying the excellent buffet.

I don’t know how it happens but each year the buffet is beautiful with everyone bringing a contribution.  We had so many lovely things to eat both savoury and sweet with a particularly good tiramisu.

We were enjoying each others company so much that the meeting went on until around 10pm and then like Cinderella we all had to go home before we turned into pumpkins (or fell asleep.)

Thank you so much to all of you who came and brought such lovely things to eat and gave us such a lovely evening.  And to those of you not well enough to come we hope you feel better soon and can join us in the New Year. Please do try to come along to the meetings if you possibly can because the more that we are able to get together the more support we can give to one another.

Lots of love to all of you and a Joyous and Peaceful Christmas and a Very Happy New Year From Pam
******************************************************

Our Yahoo Group – not just for chat, now a valuable mine of information.

At a recent social a fellow member mentioned she had come by taxi, using her travel vouchers, to save driving. ”What are travel vouchers?” I asked – and that’s where it all started.

I have often been frustrated at the lack of a one-stop resource of everything I need to know about getting the help I need with this condition.  So many times I have heard of something in passing, or really had to search to find what I need.  In an ideal world, it would be nice if once diagnosed you were then handed an information pack of everything you might ever need to know, but it looks like we are going to have to make our own.

You will have probably already heard of our Yahoo Group, which we use to keep in touch with each other between meetings.  For anyone not familiar with the Yahoo Groups concept, it is a free and easy to use service, which allows subscribers to take part in group discussion without the need to copy numerous email addresses.  You simply send an email to the Yahoo Group and it is automatically made available to the other members.  Unlike a chat room we don’t all need to be present at the same time, we can simply catch up when convenient and a discussion can take place at a more leisurely pace, sometimes over several days.

Sometimes we use the Yahoo Group just for idle chatter and to break the loneliness, but often we need help or advice and find that our fellow members are an invaluable untapped mine of information..  So to save future members having the same issues as we had and to aid our own memories when we forget, we are now pooling all of our knowledge.  There is a feature of our Yahoo Group that we haven’t utilised so far, but we are now building a database into it.  We are only part way there so far, but it is growing daily. 

Amongst other things, we already have information on:
How to claim DLA

What other benefits/grants you might be entitled to.

Where to get RADAR toilet keys.

Shopmobility schemes.

Money saving websites.

Where to get free legal help & advice.

How to get help in your job if you are working.

Which treatments/medications we have tried.

plus much more.  To access the information, you will need to join the Yahoo Group by: visiting: http://health.groups.yahoo.com/group/Bury_Bolton_ME_CFS_Support_Group/  and selecting “JOIN”. Alternatively send me an email to BBMECFS@houseofgore.co.uk
Once a member you can select “LINKS” or “DATABASES” from the left hand menu to access the information, or even add your own contribution.
Oh, and back to the travel vouchers: if you get DLA Higher Rate Mobility or if your doctor will sign to say you can’t walk more than 100metres, you can buy £120 worth of taxi vouchers for £30 (to be used with participating taxi companies only).  Phone GMPTE on 0161 244 1050 and ask them to send you an application form.  Come and join us, to see what else you might be missing out on!

Don’t forget to do your Christmas shopping or spend your ‘haul’ at Amazon.co.uk.  The group gets 5% commission on all your purchases from Amazon.co.uk if you follow the links from our website, www.mesupportgroup.co.uk.  Click on any Amazon images or the amazon.co.uk link in the left-hand-side navigation bar, and then make a purchase within 24 hours and we get money for referring you.  Last quarter alone we made £30 thanks to some large purchases!  You can do all your gift shopping on Amazon.co.uk - they sell CD’s, DVD’s, shoes, books, electronics, games, home & garden items, kitchen gadgets, jewellery, exercise equipment and more.  There is free shipping when you spend over £15 on most items.  This is an easy way to support the group.  Thank you!
http://www.mecfsparents.org.uk/ is a community for parents, parents-to-be and people considering parenthood who suffer from ME/CFS.  They have a message board where you can post questions to others; a ‘reading room’, where you can view articles by members on before having a baby, pregnancy, birth stories, etc.  They also have photo albums of members’ babies and links to other helpful websites.
******************************************************

MYOCARDITIS AND VIRUSES ASSOCIATED WITH CFS

Several viruses associated with CFS also cause myocarditis.  Stanford infectious disease specialist Jose Montoya believes that a co-infection of two herpes viruses, HHV-6 & EBV is the root cause for a significant subset of patients diagnosed with chronic fatigue syndrome, based on his success with treating a number of his patients who had elevated antibodies toHHV-6 & EBV.  (Kogelnik 2006) He has also successfully treated a number of patients who had been diagnosed with CFS but in fact had parvovirus B-19.
Researchers at the Robert Bosch Medical Centre in Stuttgart, Germany recently demonstrated that both HHV-6 and parvovirus B-19 are far more common in myocarditis than was previously believed.  The common wisdom among cardiologists has always been that the viruses involved were adenovirus or Coxsackie viruses.
Not only did the German group find 35% or 31 out of 87 biopsies positive for HHV-6 at pathogenic levels, they determined that patients with HHV-6 involvement progressed more frequently toward chronic heart failure.  Furthermore, unlike patients with parvovirus B-19 (the most common virus found), patients with HHV-6 had no chest pain and often did not seek treatment until the late stages of disease (Mahroldt, 2006)
Kuhl et al found in 2005 found HHV-6 in 23% of 172 myocarditis patient biopsies, and also found that when the virus cleared (which happened spontaneously in 44% of the cases) there was patient improvement in left ventricular ejection fraction, while in  patients where the virus did not clear, there was progressive impairment.  (Kuhl, 2005)
Infectious disease specialist Martin Lerner has found 24-hour Holter monitor abnormalities in Chronic Fatigue Syndrome patients with elevated antibody titres to EBV, CMV or HHV-6.  Furthermore, he has demonstrated improvement in both fatigue levels and cardiac function in several small trials of antiviral therapy with ganciclovir and valacyclovir.  (Lerner 1993, Lerner2001, Lerner 2002.)  Another group of CFS researchers found reduced cardiac output as measured by impedance cardiography in patients with chronic fatigue syndrome.  (Peckerman 2003)
Although the Stanford group believes that the most important site of persistent viral infection is in the CNS tissue, they are studying the possibility that one or more of these viruses could also be causing sub clinical myocarditis in a subset of CFS patients.  Montoya is currently conducting a placebo-controlled trial of the antiviral drug Valcyte for patients with elevated antibodies to HHV-6 and EBV.  He treats parvovirus B-19 patients with high dose IVIG.

Kristin Loomis Executive Director,

HHV-6 Foundation  Santa Barbara, CA

805-969-1174 Tel   805-695-8465 Fax

http://www.hhv-6foundation.org

With thanks to Hope4ME – the newsletter for the Rotherham CFS/ME group

******************************************************

Fund raising.

I learned of quite a good way of fundraising the other day.  It applies to people who have their own computer.  Apparently there is a search engine which is driven by Yahoo called easy search.  If you register your favourite charity with them by going to www.easyfundraising.org.uk and thereafter use easy search then they will give a penny to the charity every time you make a search.  Obviously the more of us who use it then the more money it will raise.  I have registered the ME group as my favourite charity.  I do hope you will consider giving it a go.

Thanks




Sue Forshaw.
Emily Griffiths is a final year student studying Counselling and Psychology at Swansea Institute of Higher Education.  As part of her studies she is required to complete a final year research project.  She is hoping to compare the effects of Cognitive Behavioural Therapy to pharmacological (medication) intervention in addition to identifying the effects of isolated measures (symptoms/outcome measures) also within (namely depression, fatigue, functional impairment, and psychological distress).

In order to carry out her project she needs participants to complete some questionnaires.  If anyone is interested in taking part, please contact her at emily.griffiths@hotmail.com for further information or would like to discuss the project in more detail. 

******************************************************

YOU ASK US

I have heard about the NHS Wheelchair Voucher Scheme but don't know how it works.  Can you tell me more?

Name and address supplied

The Wheelchair Voucher Scheme was set up in 1996 to give disabled people more choice over the model of wheelchair they receive through the NHS.  It is organised through individual NHS Wheelchair Services, which are run by local health authorities.  The Voucher Scheme only operates in England.

In order to obtain a voucher, you'll usually need to be referred to your local NHS Wheelchair Services by your doctor or another healthcare professional.  When you get an appointment your mobility needs will be assessed and from there you can make decisions about what kind of wheelchair will most benefit you and how you can make use of the Voucher Scheme.

The Wheelchair Voucher Scheme provides three options:

Standard option

If you opt for the standard option, you will be provided with a wheelchair suited to your needs, following an assessment by an occupational therapist, doctor or other suitably qualified person based at Wheelchair Services.

The chair will be supplied, repaired and maintained free of charge.  Bear in mind though that choice will be limited and that the chair will not be yours - it must be returned to Wheelchair Services when it's no longer needed.

Partnership option

With the partnership option you can choose an alternative wheelchair which may be lighter, more compact or more up-to-date than the wheelchair you have been prescribed.

You will be given a voucher representing a value equivalent to the cost of the standard prescribed chair (plus the estimated cost of maintaining it for five years); you then pay the difference in order to fund the wheelchair of your choice.  You'll choose your wheelchair from an approved supplier and, as with the standard option, the chair will be returned to Wheelchair Services when it's receive.  no longer required.  Under the partnership option the wheelchair will be repaired and maintained free of charge.

Independent option

This is similar to the partnership option but you will own the wheelchair and will be responsible for its repair and maintenance, although the voucher you receive will include an amount towards the costs of repair and maintenance over five years.  It allows you to freely choose the wheelchair you want, as long as it is bought from an approved supplier and meets your clinical needs.

The Wheelchair Voucher Scheme is usually used in connection with the supply of manual wheelchairs.  However, you may be able to obtain a powered wheelchair through the partnership or independent route.  Whether you choose the standard, partnership or independent option, the NHS is responsible for supplying you with any specialist seating or pressure-relieving cushions that it deems clinically necessary.  As long as your local Wheelchair Services centre supplies chairs under the Voucher scheme, anyone who has been assessed as meeting the local eligibility criteria for a wheelchair may apply.

Vouchers are valid for five years so if you've already obtained a chair through the scheme, you won't be able to get another until five years have passed - unless your situation or mobility needs change, in which case you'll usually be re-assessed and given another chair.

Please note that if you buy a wheelchair privately using your own money, you cannot use the NHS Wheelchair Voucher Scheme to claim back the money you've spent.
Thanks to Able Magazine for this article

Total And Permanent Disability Insurance Claim
I have recently had a successful insurance claim for total and permanent disability with a well-known insurance company.  Having received support from various parts of the ME network, Derek Vernon suggested that my experience may help anyone else who finds themselves in a similar situation.

It has been a long and frustrating journey.  Now aged 58 years, I have not worked for ten years.  By profession I was a District Nursing Sister – my dream job, a job which demanded a high level of physical and mental stamina.  The wording of my Total Disability Claim was 'Permanent Disability arising prior to the Life Assured reaching the age of 65 by reason of accident or sickness so that the Life Assured becomes unable to carry out her notified occupation or any similar occupation to which she is suited by way of education, experience or training'
It was necessary to complete an annual insurance document with my NHS Consultant.  This became an annual nightmare.  He would verbalise about the fact I was not able, nor would I be able to return to work, but never seemed able to commit his professional opinion to print.  My G.P. has always been supportive, but all correspondence from her to the insurers seemed to be largely ignored.

Over the years I tried absolutely everything to improve my health status, and indeed succeeded to a degree, but not sufficiently to return to work.  Eventually I demanded that my insurers move my claim forward.  This resulted in an appointment with the Psychiatrist Dr. Hore.  He stated that his belief is that ME/Chronic Fatigue Syndrome is a genuine physical illness.  He listened carefully to what my husband and I had to say.  We made no exaggerations of my capabilities.  I gave him a resume of my life, pre illness, my health problems, my attempts to improve my health, life changes forced upon me and my family and the terms of the policy.

He made his assessment clear. In his professional opinion I could not, and would never be able to work.  He also clearly said that all routes to aid recovery had been explored.  (All the usual routes –physiotherapy, 'energy for life rehabilitation programme', pacing, antidepressant therapy, healthy eating, family support, membership of support groups, self education and so on)  He wished us well.
He contacted the Insurers and wrote a letter in my favour which resulted in my payout.  I know that without the constant support and encouragement from my husband, family and friends I would have given up my struggle long ago.  
When an insurance policy is planned and paid, it is only fair to expect due payment.  Claiming on such policies often takes a great deal of time and energy.  Practical help and support are of paramount importance for those with an illness that results in depleted energy and fight.
I wish any one in a similar situation well.  If through my experiences I can be of help or support I am more than happy to do so.  My email address is annebeeley@inbox.com
Good Luck.  

Anne Beeley

Taken from the Stockport ME Newsletter with our thanks 
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From Sept 2006 to Sept 2007 there have been 86 referrals to the Bolton/Bury Adult Clinic, 53 from Bolton and 33 from Bury.  At the last Service Development meeting in October (we only meet every 6 months now to review the service) it was agreed the clinic team would also hand out the relevant carers support literature provided by Bolton and Bury to ensure carers know what services are available to help support them in their caring role.

The Greater Manchester Children and Young Persons service has recently appointed 2 paediatric physiotherapists Lisa Taylor and Helen Harrison to assist Frances Moulden the CFS nurse.  They will each be spending 10 hours per week helping the young people.  I am concerned referrals to the service remain low so I have set up a meeting in Bury on 13 December with the person responsible for children with physical and medical conditions, the head of the home tuition service, the head of education welfare service and Frances Moulden to see if we can find a way to identify the young people with CFS/ME, so support intervention can commence earlier. 


Yvonne

With thanks to Hope4ME
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